



MÄLARDALENS
— STUDENTKÅR —

LF-Protokoll

LF-sammanträde Västerås

2024-04-22

S.P

ICP
N.A.S

Protokoll fört vid linjeföreningssammanträde

Protokoll nr 13, 2023/2024

Datum: 2024-04-22

Tid: 17:15

Plats: LF-rummet

Kallade

Studentkårens representanter

- x Nuru Aidan Silikale, eventansvarig
- x Shervin Pirani, vice ordförande

Studentföreningars representanter

Keshani Nawarathna, MSS
Nyanda Kissendi, MSS
Germán Garcia, International Committee

Linjeföreningars representanter

- X Ida Zeeck Rosenberg, ALF
- X Felicia Enberg, ALF
- X Thilde Odén, Beware
Adam Saare, Beware
Viktor Herlin, Dalo
Fredrik Nygårds, Dalo
- X Albin Sedlacek, Dalo
- X Dino Brancovic, Dalo
Alice Backman, Folke
- X Linda Luttu, Folke
- X Elina Markgren, Folke
- X Sofia Rosengren Borg, IMF
- X Agnes Lindberg, IMF
Santina Lövstrand, IMF
- X Ashley Björs, LTD
- X Elin Rahn, LTD
Sara Moukadam, Mälekon
Linus Persson, Mälekon

S.P. IZR
N.A.S



- X Linn Gustafsson, PPM
- X Tilde Berg, PPM
- Adrienne Valtersson, PPM
- X Klara Spychala, Slottets Musik studenter
- Seth Sundman, Slottets studenter
- Julia Tuvesen, Slottets Studenter
- Isac Eriksson, STATO
- Patrick Blixt, STATO
- Valter Lundkvist, STATO
- Oscar Wennersten, Stretch
- X Josef Nikyar, Stretch
- X Marcus Garside, Stretch
- X Maja Bjärnelid, VIPS
- X Cornelia Åsberg, VIPS

Ständigt adjungerande

- Lova Libert, (Ordförande)
- x Shervin Pirani, (Vice ordförande)
- Jiranan Khamphai, (Utbildningsansvarig)
- Melia Zinou, (Näringsliv)
- Darina Akimova, (Studiemiljö)
- Clara Brinck (Kommunikatör)
- x Nuru Aidan Silikale (Eventansvarig)

SP
I2R
N.A.S



1. Formalia

1.1. Mötets öppnande

17:17

1.2. Fastställande av röstlängd

Röstlängd fastställd till XX

1.3. Mötesordförande

Shervin Pirani

1.4. Mötessekreterare

Nuru Aidan Silikale

1.5. Val av justerare tillika rösträknare för sammanträdet

Ida and Thilde

1.6. Adjungeringar

1.7. Fråga om sammanträdet stadgeenliga utlysande

The agenda was sent on April 12th

1.8. Anmälan av övriga frågor

MDU came at 17:15 to talk about The Welcoming

1.9. Fastställande av dagordning

1.10. Föregående sammanträdesprotokoll

- Kårföreningsavtal follow-up. Deadline to sign it is April 30th
- Purpose of the LF Meetings
- LF Storage – MDU will go through our request for yearly access
- International week
- Climbing competition
- Pint of science, May 13th to 15th at café mosaic in Västerås
- Football tournament in Sundsvall – too expensive and time constraints so we won't go this year

S.P. IZ NÅS



2. Rapporter

2.1. Studentkåren rapporterar

- LF Förråd, questions from MDU
 - Is there a number of people in each LF that have an assignment or position that lasts for a year? How many in each LF? Send the information to event@mdsu.se
 - Are there additional people who needs a card during the year (shorter assignments).
 - Are there a lot of changes in who needs a card during a year?
- LF Questions suggestion
 - In the meeting we had with Eskilstuna LF, a suggestion came up that the people with specific questions should send it to the meeting chairman so that we can find the answers before the meetings. This is how it has been done in SIEC meetings so I thought we'd do something like that too. Does it sound like a good idea? I could send it early on so that there is time for you to submit it and for the answers to be found. There will be a form on Teams where they send in the questions
- Rookie policy
 - We have updated the rookie policy, so we need your opinion on the changes that we have made. An example of the changes is the incident report for each incident that has happened during the RP. LTD: They have their own incident report, can they share it if they're not necessarily relevant now? Yes. You decide when you come to us so we can help you.
 - To be a fadder, does it have to be someone who is currently studying? What if they graduated? We try not to include them because they're not students anymore.
 - Rookie peace: for LTD it applies as long as someone has a rookie period (including the weeks that aren't officially in the rookie period). Generals will communicate with each other on the dates that they have their rookie period.
 - How do PF handle lambo rules? If they break it then they get punished. If they break it then it is alkoholhets. A rookie isn't supposed to call lambos on other rookies. Basically they're not allowed to partake at all. Is it kåren that decides or is it internal for each PF? Seems like it is internal
 - Good to have the same lambo rules for all associations. Can be hard to implement though because it is different in each association and they might not remember.
 - In IMF, the rookies were allowed to call it on the generals/fadders and it became too much for them.
 - They don't think the lambo rules should be in the policy.
 - Idea: No lambos on rookies in the rookie period sounds better than having it at all. Under alkoholhets should put 'this includes lambos'.
- International week

S.P. J28 N.A.S



- Register until end of April
- One of the biggest events hosted by MDU in collaboration with MDSU. 15th to 17th of May. 17th is optional, mainly for international guests that are coming. The people coming: Stefan Löfven, Rektor. It's a collab between us and a Rwandan university, the lectures will be about democracy and the genocide, drone project in Rwanda delivering medical help to remote places. UN secretary. MDSU events: student lecture on the genocide and the drone project, Student Influence panel discussion. Free pizza on Wednesday pub night. You need to register yourselves.
- Information about Student Olympics
 - There will be no Olympics this coming rookie period because of how stressful it had been. It would be easier for the next event manager to get enough time to plan it. The Olympics will be in spring semesters now and will alternate between the cities.
- Generals should be on Teams
 - I have sent a mass email to chairman emails of LF to send me names of their generals and a lot of you have not sent me that information.
- Pedagogical survey – Do you go to classes as often as your calendar says? Why/why not? Please fill-in the survey so we can present it to MDU
- KFUM is happening on May 20th so please join

2.2. (SpexPack) rapporterar

They are in rest for this 23/24 term.

2.3. (MSS) rapporterar

2.4. (MDF) rapporterar

2.5. (IC) rapporterar

S.P. IZP
NAS



2.6. (ALF) rapporterar

New styrelse, 2 old board members. They have been planning what to do in the past 2 weeks, working to improve their image, talking with other PF for cooperation. Been in contact with Hitract, signing the contract today. They have the same generals, and they're planning the RP. Sittning on 4th may for honorary members. Reminder to mention the language programs when people ask about ALF as it's not mentioned anywhere.

2.7. (BEWARE) rapporterar

Beteendevetardagarna, a weekend in May. Changed their board with a few old members

2.8. (DALO) rapporterar

Planning the next RP, doing a report for dedications under their program, sending out a survey: do they know the SR for their program, what can be changed etc? What MDU does is insufficient, DALO is in the process of getting all students' emails – they are going to take it up with the academy

2.9. (FBI) rapporterar

2.10. (FOLKE) rapporterar

New board, planning for the Folke camp, the Generals are planning for the RP

2.11. (IMF) rapporterar

Spring prom 11th May with Mälekon. Padel tournament with Mälekon 6th May; 7th of May the vårstämma

2.12. (LTD) rapporterar:

They have RP generals, new board. From the tech sittning, they're compiling how much everyone owes. Hitract meeting to collaborate with some PR firm.

Shervin: There is a task force to look into educating the boards on how to hold meetings (how to declare stuff etc). The meetings need to be professionals in e.g the yearly meetings

2.12. (M.A.C.H) rapporterar

2.13. (MÄLEKON) rapporterar

2.14. (PPM) rapporterar

Half year meeting, waiting for FBI to close down. Valborg, planning rookie period. Shervin's suggestion: try talking to IC and include them into Valborg. They will remind the IC board.

2.15. (Slottets Studenter) rapporterar

Changed to SMS, Slottets Musikstudenter. Changing colour to wine red, new meeting next month for new board. Sittning 3rd of May.

2.16. (STATO) rapporterar



2.17. (STRETCH) rapporter

Badminton tournament open for everyone this Friday

2.18. (VIPS) rapporter

New board; generals are planning the rookie period; valborg

3. Ärenden

4. Beslutsuppföljning

5. Övriga frågor

- Camilla, Johanna och Jenny pratar om the Welcoming. Den 30:e augusti, fredagen innan terminen börjar, i Eskilstuna campus. Hela eventet: 13-16, programmet börjar kl 14, bussarna avgår kl 12 från västerås. Medina kommer. Vi kommer att ha foordtrucks. Vi kommer att ha några bussvärd, vi måste fylla bussar. Vill ha PF på scenen. Bildskärm om PF vill visa någonting, egen musik så ni kan presentera er, varje PF har 30 sekunder. MDU behöver informationen om vilken låt, vad ska visas på skärmen, etc. Sista maj är deadline. Mejla informationen till jenny.persson@mdu.se
- Qn: Kommer det att vara lika uppdelat i Eskilstuna som i Västerås? Förra året visste vissa inte att det var en mäsia inomhus. Några kommer att vara inomhus och några utomhus, vi har inte tillräckligt med platserna. Vi kommer att jobba mer med programmet via skärmarna. Om ni har fler tankar så kontakta Linn Gustafsson från PPM
- Ni hade skyltarna förra året som var inte hållbara, denna gång kommer de att vara mer hållbara.

6. Nästa sammanträde

22nd May 17:15

7. Sammanträdet avslutande

18:55

Shervin Pirani, Mötesordförande

Nuru Aidan Silikale, Mötessekreterare

J. P. IZP N.A.S

Ida Zeeck Rosenberg

Ida Zeeck Rosenberg, Justerare

Tilde Berg

Tilde Berg, Justerare

S.P. IZR N.A.S

